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OFFICERS 
President:   Kevin Schmidt 913-982-7850     
 E-Mail: klschmidt@comcast.net 
Vice President: Art Kittler 913-328-2195 
 E-Mail: a4j2425@ gmail.com 
Secretary: Larry Mowrey   913-593-6287 
 E-Mail:  rcmodeler@gmail.com  
 Treasurer: Pat McGhee 913-484-8135 
 E-Mail: pmcgheekc@gmail.com  
Member-at-Large: Chris Bush-913-220-
8786 E-Mail: crjrbusch@comcast.net 
Editor:  Carl Melin     913-636-
4946 
 E-Mail:  carl.melin2@gmail.com 
 
 FLIGHT INSTRUCTORS 
Steve Milam 913-237-6119 
 E-mail: smilam49@gmail.com    
 Mike Bare – 913-707-9800  
 E-Mail: kansascloud@yahoo.com 
Chris Busch- See Above 
 
Helicopters-Nick DeGennaro 913-853-
8667		
E-Mail:	 nmdegennaro@msn.com 	
 

 
 
Here is the address for our Facebook 
Page!  	
https://www.facebook.com/RCBarnstormersOlathe 

 
Next Meeting 

 
January 1, 2024 The Freeze 

Fly at the Field, 10:00am 
 

Presidents Message 
  
 I hope to see you all there. 
Kevin 
 Kevin Schmidt, President 
 
Members who have paid their 2023 
Dues! 
Larry Mowrey, Pat McGhee, Jon Felver, 
Chris Bush, Nick DeGennaro, Keith Baker, 
HL Eilenstine, Kevin Schmidt, Clark 
Jacobson, Vince Bortone, Art Kittler, Jerry 
Davidson, Gary Harshman, Richard 
Haskell, Duke Haskell, Carl Melin, Chris 
Liermann, Gary Gasser, Larry Klusman, 
Cecil Davis, Rick Phillips, Steve Milam, 
Don Kuehn, Steven Hucksoll, Chris Routh, 
Jon Routh, Mike Bare, Mark Bare, Doug 
Scherrer, Wade Axmann, Brian Gillcrist, 
Gordon McWilliams, Tim Gastinger, Jay 
Ellis, Jim Frickey, Dave Van Unen, Michael 
Pratt, Mathew Pratt, Troy Hamm, Charles 
Swain, Brian Berlin, Bill Payne! 
 
DECEMBER R/C BARNSTORMERS 
CLUB MEETING On December 3  
was our Christmas Party!  No business 
was conducted but Awards were passed 
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              MEETINGS 
PLACE:  Paola Country 
Club, 29651 Old KC Rd, 
Paola, KS 66071 

DAY:    First 
Thursday of Each 
Month 
TIME:  7:00 p.m. 

Visitors are  
         WELCOME!	
	



out by President Schmidt!  The awards 
were voted on by the members!!   
19 Members were in attendance!! 
 
Trainer of the Year – Steve Milam  
Event of the Year – The Pattern Contest 
Crash of the Year – Gary Gasser 
Barnstormer of the Year – Steve Milam 
 
Drawings were then held using the 
Tickets earned at each Meeting during 
the year!  Winning the Four $50 Gift 
Cards, were: 
Charlie Swain 
Larry Mowrey 
Steve Milam 
Art  Kittler 
 
Submitted for , 
Larry J Mowrey, Secretary 
 

Vice Presidents Thoughts.  
Merry Christmas Barnstormers! 

 
At the time of this writing, the holiday is 
still a few days away, but by the time 
you read this, I suspect New Years' day 
will be just around the corner.  I hope 
you had a wonderful and safe holiday... 
and perhaps gained some new 
hardware under the tree.  Our next 
event of sorts is the traditional Freeze 
Fly, and you guessed it, it will be held at 
the Barnstormer field, Jan 1 at 
10am.  From past years, those brave 
enough to bear the cold brought an 
airplane to fly, and others with 
generous souls brought edibles, i.e., 
from cookies to hot cocoa to chili to... 
you get the idea.  Everyone had 
stories.  So come on out, if for nothing 
else to gab & snack... rain, snow, or 
shine. 
Our next formal meeting will be the first 
Thursday of February: indoors of 
course.  See elsewhere in this 
newsletter regarding location.  In the 
meantime, stay safe!  Hope to see you 
at the freeze fly event.    
Art 
Art Kittler, Vice President 
 
 

EVENT SCHEDULE 
R/C BARNSTORMER EVENTS HILITED! 

 
Jan 1, Freeze Fly – At the Field 
 
February 3 – KCRC Swap N’ Shop at the 
John Knox Village Pavilion 

Safety Column 
It looks like we had another safe year at 
the airfield this year. I haven’t heard about 
anyone getting hurt except for hurting their 
pride after a crash. If anyone knows about 
anyone getting injured please let me know. 
Steve 
Steve Milam, Safety Officer 
 
 
Carl Melin 913-636-4946 
Newsletter Editor 
11544 S Lennox St. 
Olathe, KS 66061 
Carl.melin2@gmail.com



 


